BUSBY PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT WILLIAMWOOD 

HIGH SCHOOL ON TUESDAY 6th September 2016
______________________________________________________________

	Attendees:
	Stuart Nicklin (SN)
	Chairperson

	
	Neil Morrison (NM)
	Treasurer

	
	Robert Allan (RA)
	Secretary

	
	Mark Weir (MW)

Julie Oswald (JO)
	Deputy Head Teacher

Principal Teacher

	
	Alan Lafferty (AL)
	ERC Councillor

	
	Shona Robertson (SR)
	Committee Member

	
	Laura Brookman (LB)
	Committee Member (New)

	
	Allison Findlay (AF)
	Committee Member (New)

	
	Nicola Junkin (NJ)
	Committee Member (New)

	
	Paulina Trevena (PT)
	Committee Member

	
	Carol Howieson (CH)
	Website Coordinator

	
	Mairi Watson (MWa)
	Parent

	
	Andrew Thompson (AT)
	Parent

	
	Morag Steven (MS)
	Parent

	
	Neil McKellar (NMcK)
	Parent

	
	
	


	Apologies:
	Sharon Hunter (SH)
	Head Teacher

	
	Atul Sabharwal (AS)
	Vice Chairperson

	
	Marie McBeth (MMcB)
	Committee Member

	
	Mandy Meechan (MM)
	Committee Member (Resigned)

	
	Lesley Green (LG)
	Committee Member (Resigned)

	
	Paulina Trevena (PT)
	Committee Member (Resigned)

	
	Carol Howieson (CH)
	Website Coordinator

	
	Tina McLennan (TM)
	Parent

	
	Ishay Carmon (IC)
	Parent


	Item
	Minutes


	Action

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions


	

	
	SN opened the meeting and welcomed all attending. There were several new parents, everyone attending introduced themselves and their relationship to the school.

	

	2.
	Apologies


	

	
	As noted above


	

	3.
	Minutes of last meeting

	

	
	Minutes were accepted as an accurate record of the previous meeting by all. 

	

	4.
	Committee Members


	

	
	SN explained the roles of the committee members and will produce a document to clarify the roles for future reference.

Resignation of Committee Members

Three existing committee members noted their wish to resign from the committee. MM, LG and PT all tender there resignation and in their absence this was accepted. 

Election/Re-election of Committee Members

All committee members attending were willing to stand down should any other parents wish to take on any of the main roles. The existing board have been in these positions for several years and SN noted it would be good to have new members take these roles. SN agreed to continue as Chairperson. AS had noted he would stay on as Vice Chairperson if required. NM agreed to stay as Treasurer however as last year his work takes him abroad frequently so he may not be able to attend meetings. RA noted he would continue as Secretary however being the last year he has a child at Busby it would be good to get someone to shadow with a view to taking on the role at the end of the year. LB agreed to work with RA to allow a smooth transfer.

	LB



	5.
	Treasurer’s Report

	

	
	NM present a statement of last school years PC accounts. The aim of last year was to increase fund raising to bring the bank balance back to a more health level. This was achieved by the fund raising of the normal events and cost cutting where possible. The bank balance was also boosted by the additional fund raising by P7. 

With the school role increasing funding activities has increased and the biggest expense next to science week is funding P7’s leaver’s presents and celebrations.

As a thank you for their contribution to the PC. The PC were able to fund a year book for the P7’s.

NM will finalise the account for the year to allow them to be passed for auditing.

Special thanks to MMcB for her organisation for P7 last year.
It is the hope P7 will fundraise again this year but it was noted that all money raised is not ring fenced specifically for P7 and only dependent on the amount raised could additional funding for P7 be considered. It was also noted that no other celebratory events organised outside the school by parents would receive funding.
RA as a P7 parent agreed to clarify what opportunities are open to P7 for fund raising through the closed Facebook page. Also to notify parents what the PC can fund.

Formal item for P7 fundraising to be added to next meeting agenda.
	NM
RA


	6.
	Planning for 2016/2017
	

	
	Dates of next meetings

Tuesday 27th September 2016 at 6.30pm in WWHS

Monday 16th January 2017 at 6.30pm in WWHS

Thursday 23rd March 2017 at 6.30pm in WWHS

Tuesday 13th June 2017 at 6.30pm in WWHS

RA to contact school office to booklets with ERC.

Event meeting will be planned as and when require at the White Cart.

Administratve matters of PC

CH to discuss website uploads with MW.

RA to discuss closure of website and transfer of info/emails to Google Account.

Login to be notified to all committee members. Anyone organising an event will be permitted access to refer to documents on Google Drive.

SN will update the roles document and upload to the Google Drive.

AL will confirm if ERC will cover the insurance of PC again this year. Was agreed that PC will pay the additional fee to cover outside stall holders.
PVG for PC Members

PVG updates are in progress for some of the members with PVG for other council/institutions/companies. List to be updated and item added to the next meeting agenda.

Events 

SN gave a résumé of the events the PC organise. Events to be discussed and planned at the next PC meeting. NMcK informed the PC that the next Quiz Night was already being arranged.

Funding requests.

No requests have been received from the school yet. MW to check with Linda McRae on what supplies she will require for Golden Time. 

JO asked if PC would consider funding games for indoor activities when wet weather doesn’t allow planned programme of activities. JO will compile a list. Possible donations of games by parents or funding by PC.

MW & JO did inform the PC that Science week will be taking place and once further discussion and planning have been carried out a funding request will be made.

To record what requests are made and accepted the use of a request from will be introduced. Template has already been created by RA. RA to send to SN for review the uploaded to the Google Drive and issued to the school. Agreement to funding can be made by committee agreement and request form followed up for record purposes.
Funding sources/opportunities

LB informed the PC that the company she works for Zurich offer funding to employee that site on PC’s that are a registered charity. LB to check if she has to be a trustee of the charity. RA will provide any information required.

Easyfundraising website is a possible avenue of raising funds. LB agreed to investigate and report back to PC.

Big lottery provide funding for after school activities. MWa will ask her husband, who works for the Big Lottery, for advice of what the criteria to obtain funding is to see if any activities qualify. JO will also discuss with SH. MW also agreed to look at possibilities.
Item to be added to next meeting agenda

Class Representatives

	RA

CH/MW

RA/CH

RA

SN

AL/NM

RA

Comm

MW
JO

SH/MW/JO

RA/SN

RA/LB

LB

MWa/JO/SH/MW/RA

	7.
	Head Teachers Plans for 2016/2017
	

	
	MW noted that SH had no further update on plans since the Meet the Staff night on the 30th August and all information is available on the school website.

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/Busby/latest-news/

	

	12.
	Charity Status

	

	
	Charity submission will be submitted by RA once accounts have been audited. Trustees report will produced for submission.

Trustees will also be updated, if required LB to be added.


	NM/RA
RA

	13.
	AOCB

	

	
	Christmas Cards
TM has received the pack for the Christmas cards. PC agreed if she is willing to organise they would be happy to go ahead.
PC Essentials Evening for PC members

To be held on the 7th September 2106 at Eastwood High AF is hoping to attend. LB will check if available.

ERC Schools Consultation
ERC are holding a consultation on the ERC schools admissions policy. PC invited to attend PC evening on 19th September 2016.

SN & RA will attend and report back.

Issuing of minutes

ERC now require PC minutes to be recorded with them. RA email copy.

Storage of PC Equipment

JO is going to check with Busby PS caretaker to see if there is any potential area for PC equipment to be stored. 

	SH

AF/LB

SN/RA

RA

JO

	14.
	Future Meetings

	

	
	Next Parent Council meeting will be the Tuesday 27th September 2016.
	

	15.
	Meeting Closed


	

	
	SN thanked everyone for coming and closed the meeting


	


